
Wow here we are already in August. Any day now the weather is
going to improve on Thursday’s for training. We are getting some
nice Week ends and early week perfect flying days. In fact I was out
to the field last evening all alone with no wind and a wonderful blue
sky.

We will have a lot of activity this month. Our meeting on Aug 11th
at the field, Foamy Warbird races Aug. 6 and 20, Scale contest on
Sunday Aug. 13, rain date Aug. 20, Float Fly Aug. 19 at Acme Dam
with rain date Saturday Aug. 26, Finally our August picnic and club
flea market on Sunday Aug. 27. Also watch out for Warbird
Wednesday or Foamy Friday at any time with every Tuesday being
High wing Tuesday.

I’m going to climb up on my soapbox here for a little bit so bear
with me. Now I’m addressing just a few of you, however there are
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RReegguullaarr MMeeeettiinngg August 11,2017 at 77::0000 PPMM at the flyingfield, Mammoth Park

Events and Times

TThhiiss MMoonntthh''ss BBrreeaakkffaassttss willbe at Bob Evans Restaurantat Greengate (in front ofWalMart), Greensburg8:30 AM, August 9, 20178:30 AM, August 23, 2017
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TThhuurrssddaayy NNiigghhtt TTrraaiinniinngg --August 3, 10, 17, 24 & 31,2017 at the field (weatherpermitting). Don't forget, ifthe weather is bad, we meetat Westmoreland Mall FoodCourt about 7:00 PM - venue& times could change and willappear in a notification via email.

several let’s say more experienced members that do the same thing.
That thing is what I call First Teeitis. You know a new golfer not sure of
your ability and the thing that keeps you from golfing more is you
don’t want to strand out in front of all those more seasoned golfers on
the first tee and hit your first drive. Remember that the best flyer at
the field or the National Pattern champ, or the 3D’er that is does
things with a plane that you can’t even imagine doing all started out
as that nervous bag of goo out on the flight line learning to fly or
learning a new skill. There is no one, other than the student
themselves, that expects the newby to be a great flyer on the first
day.

Now a big difference between that poor new golfer and a beginning
R/C pilot is the golfer may lose a $2.00 golf ball while the R/Cer could
lose a $300.00 plane. The golfer has to do it all alone, while the R/C
student can have an instructor that can intervene and save that
$300.00 plane. Meanwhile that poor newby golfer is walking thru the
poison ivy looking for a $2.00 golf ball. At least if the plane goes

FFooaammyy WWaarrbbiirrdd RRaacciinngg -Augut 6 & 20, 2017 at 1:30PM at the field
TTrraaiinneerr PPyylloonn RRaaccee - August6 & 20, 2017 between theFoamy Warbird Races at thefieldSSccaallee CCoonntteesstt - August 13,2017 (rain date August 20)at the field

AAuugguusstt PPiiccnniicc - August 27,2017 Catered by Palombo's- food will be served at12:00 Noon and availableuntil 2:00 PM. Covereddishes & desserts areneeded from members.

FFllooaatt FFllyy - August 19, 2017(rain date August 26) atChestnut Ridge Park (AcmeDam).



(i) August Picnic: Sunday, August
27th. Fun Fly Chairman: Rene
Marquis. Food Chairperson - Linda

Minutes of the Meeting of
July 14th, 2017

TThhee mmeeeettiinngg wwaass ccaalllleedd ttoo oorrddeerr by President Mark
Yothers with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
There were 28 members present. One new member,
Bruce R. Light, from Jeannette, was voted into the
club. The minutes of the June meeting were
approved as published in the July newsletter.
Secretary Don Accorsi circulated fliers from (1) the
F.A.R.M. Club's two Annual Float Flys at Lake Ritchie,
Bealeton, VA, June 24th and September 30th; (2)
the M.A.R.C.S. Club All You Can Eat Fun Fly at
Saltsburg, PA, July 22nd (rain date July 23rd); (3) the
Tri-County Sky Barons RC Aircraft Model Meet &
Airshow, hosted by the Golden Age Air Museum, in
Bethel, PA, August 18th-20th; (4) the 15th Annual
Wings Over Piper Fun Fly at the William T. Piper

Memorial Airport, Lock Haven, PA, August 4th-6th.
The Treasurer’s report was approved as given by
Treasurer, Rene Marquis. Vice President Lester
Faroux announced the raffle prize: a Futaba 6J S-
FHSS Transmitter. Also, in a separate raffle: a P-51
Mustang, a Sukhoi SU-26 and a “Skeeter”, donated
by Greg Whitfield, each to be drawn separately.
Newsletter Reporter, Dean Pollock, reported that
everything is good with the newsletter. Also a
reminder: keep sending notes and pictures of your
projects and other items of interest. You can e-mail
materials to Linda at newsletter@lhmac.org. Please
send pictures in .jpeg format, not .pdf. President
Mark Yothers reminded the members of the night fly
after tonight’s meeting and the float fly at Acme
Dam tomorrow.
OOlldd BBuussiinneessss::(a) Museum Committee: Dean Pollock (Chairman),
Rene Marquis and Fred Snyder. Dean reported that
Jim Curry is donating his big Ford Flivver to the
museum. (Very nice! Thanks Jim!) Dean also
reported that they have six smaller planes hung up
and plan to hang others. He also encouraged
everyone to visit the museum. Their hours are
Saturdays & Sundays from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM.
(b) High Wing Tuesdays: President Yothers stated
that the weather has been much better the past few
Tuesdays, so please come and fly as the weather
permits.
(c) Road Trips: Linda Pollock reported that she has
only received two e-mails and two other replies on
the proposed trip to Lake Ritchie, in Bealeton, VA.
Since there is not enough interest to organize a
group trip, President Yothers suggested that those
who are interested could still drive on their own or
form small groups. The F.A.R.M. Club has a great
program of many activities all summer, May through
October. These include a Flying Circus/Air Show
every Sunday; aircraft rides; Hot Air Balloon Festival
(including rides) August 19th & 20th. Group rates
(20+) are available. It would still be nice to get a
group together for a trip there. Contact Linda if
interested.
(d) DOT/FAA Registration: President Yothers stated
that recent legislation has given us some victory,
but that the issue is not over yet and will be back.
(e) Anything Goes Pylon Racing: Chairmen - Tim
Bartlow & Rene Marquis. There was no participation
on July 9th. The next race is scheduled for July 23rd.
(f) Foamy Warbird Racing: Chairman - Dave Oswald.
The races are going well. The remaining dates are:
July 23rd; August 6th & 20th; September 3rd & 17th.
(g) Snyder Cup: Last year's winner was Ray
Sylvester. This year's race is tentatively set for
September 10th. No details yet.
(h) Scale Contest: CD - Bill Cecchetti, Sr. Set for
Sunday, August 13th (rain date - August 20th).
Same rules as in the past. Anything that looks scale
is welcome. Mostly for fun. Foamies also welcome.
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down off the landing field you’ll be walking thru the
poison ivy for a $300.00 plane. And usually it’s
larger than a golf ball---but not all the time.

If you are new or you are moving to a more
complex model remember ALL the hecklers sitting
on the benches behind you want you succeed.
They have all been where you are.

A few do’s. As a new pilot always get help until
you have passed your proficiency test (That’s a
Field rule). Crashing is not an option. It’s costly
and most of the time avoidable.

Don’t expect an instructor to seek you out, you
must be the one to ask for help. Don’t expect the
instructor to be at the field just because you show
up at the field. If and when you find an instructor
that you feel comfortable with, communicate. Let
him know when you’ll be at the field, and ask when
he will be available for training.

One of my unforgettable moments was when I
was learning to fly full scale. My instructor told me
to land the plane and stop by the wind sock. To my
surprise he got out of the plane and told me to
make three take offs and full stop landings. So I
did. On the first solo take off I was about 100 feet
up and over the runway threshold when I realized,
hey I got to get this thing down now and I got no
help; oh Sh##t what did I get myself into?
Airspeed, altitude, other traffic, attitude, ground
references, line up with the runway, don’t flair too
soon, keep flying the plane till the wheels stop.

Well, luckily I did OK. I’m still here 28 years later
to tell the story. If I can do it—so can you!

See you at the Field

MMaarrkk



Minutes continued:

Pollock. It will be catered again the same as the
Opening Day Picnic. Volunteers needed to help. We
will need reservations again, as before, and
everyone should try to get there in time for the
cooked food. Linda will issue an e-mail
announcement.
(j) Night Flys: Our second one will be held after
tonight’s meeting. Flying will be until 10:00.
President Yothers posed the question of whether we
want to do one in August or September, or both. It
was decided to wait until September, when it gets
dark earlier.
(k) Float Flys: CD - Jerry Thomas. AMA insurance
certificate has been received for July 15th (rain date
July 29th) at Chestnut Ridge Park (Acme Dam).
There will be one more, on August 19th (rain date
August 26th),
(l) Endurance Contest: CD - Rene Marquis. Sunday,
September 10th; rain date: Sunday, September
24th. Rules are the same as Jim Andrews' rules from
last year.
(m) Model Aviation Day: Not likely to happen this
year.
(n) Awards Banquet: Chairman - Lester Faroux. To be
held Saturday, October 28th, 5:00 to 8:00 PM at
Gianillis II. Menu to be decided at the August
meeting.
(o) Students in Aviation: Chairmen - Rene Marquis &
Mark Withrow. Rene reported that he has not heard
anything new. As far as he knows, Derry High School
still wants to do the program and are looking for a
possible date this September.
(p) Fuel Committee: Chairmen - Bill Cecchetti, Sr., &
Dean Pollock. Dean reported that there are
approximately 7 cases (28 gal.) currently on hand.
We will probably not need to reorder.
NNeeww BBuussiinneessss::(a) Newsletter: Anyone who is not receiving their
newsletter, please let Dean & Linda know.
(b) Club Hats: A motion was carried to order 2 dozen
all season hats with the club logo.
(c) Next Meeting: The next meeting will be Friday,
August 11th, 7:00 PM, at Mammoth Field. Hope to
see you all there! In the event of rain, the meeting
will be held at Pavilion #13 on the other side of the
lake.
SShhooww && TTeellll::Rene Marquis showed his E-Flite Commander with a
55” wingspan and weighing about 3 ½ lbs. It was
very simple to put together. It took only ½ hour to
install 8 screws. It uses a 3-cell 2200 to 3000 ma
battery, running a 15 size motor with a 45 amp.
ESC. It is very nicely detailed. He is very anxious to
fly it.

The winner of the Futaba 6J S-FHSS transmitter was
Dick Schmitz.

The winners of the airplanes donated by Greg
Whitfield were:
P-51 Mustang – Dean Pollock
Sukhoi SU-26 – Bruce Light
“Skeeter” – Tim Bartlow
The meeting was adjourned at 7:47 PM, followed by
a Pizza party and the night fly at the field.

Respectfully submitted,

Don Accorsi



From: The Roving Reporter
Your Roving Reporter
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Your Roving ReporterDean Pollock
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LLeesstteerr FFaarroouuxx
JJoohhnn HHaatthhaawwaayy

RRoonn BBeerrlliinn
WWaalltt RRuubbiinnoo
TTiimm BBaarrttllooww

RRaallpphh GGaaeebbeell
JJoohhnn && JJooaann MMaarrsshhaallll

VVaauunn HHiillee
PPaauull CCuunnnniinngghhaamm

JJiimm && TTiimmii PPeennnniinnggttoonn
DDiicckk && SShhiirrlleeyy SScchhmmiittzz

DDoonn && JJooaann AAccccoorrssii
BBoobb BBuusshhmmiirree

AAnndd aannyyoonnee eellssee wwhhoo nneeeeddss
oouurr PPrraayyeerrss!!

RRoobbeerrtt JJ CCrraaiiggAAlleexxaannddeerr AA DDii SStteeffaannooLLeesstteerr PP FFaarroouuxxJJoohhnn PP NNeemmeetthhSSeetthh NNiiccoolleetttteeMMiicchhaaeell JJ OO MMaalllleeyyPPaattrriicckk JJ SStteeffaannooCChhaarrlleess JJ ZZeerraa

LLHHMMAACC CCLLUUBB PPAATTCCHHEESS
FFOORR SSAALLEE!!•PPRRIICCEE - $2.00 each or 3

for $5.00
TTYYPPEESS - available in

Velcro or sewn on
••HHOOWW TTOO PPUURRCCHHAASSEE -
The patches are available
at the monthly meetings
or contact our Treasurer,
Rene Marquis,
at ram158@msn.com or (724) 523-3320.



LHMACc/o Linda Pollock1131 Beatty Flats RdLatrobe, PA 15650

REMEMBER TO SUPPORT OUR SPONSOR WHO HELPS
MAKE OUR NEWSLETTER POSSIBLE




